ILMINSTER

29 March 2021

Philip Burton Esq.
Mayor

IIminser Town Council
Council Offices

North Street
ILMINSTER

TA19 OBW

Dear Philip

* It was probably 18 months ago now, when I raised (at a Highways Committee Meeting) the
question of obstacles in Wharf Lane.

At the time I was concerned about the very large waste bins left at the north end of the lane
(not a very nice advert for the town’s visitors!) However, the lane has almost become a ‘no-
go’ street for pedestrias due mostly to the very insensitive parking by some residents at the

top end of the lane>

Could you please investigate and hopefully pass on my concerns to SSDC if you feel it
necessary.

* It was probably a good two years ago that I raised at a Council meeting the state of:
(a) the horse-trough outside the George Hotel
(b) the old public pump at the top of East Street
(c) the old ‘bull-rings’ on the wall at the side of the old cattle market
(the rings on the wall infront of Bakery Royale)

The Mayor at the time was Julie Fowler, and I recall furnishing her with photographs of the
sites in question.

Can I ask what hs been done since/what actions taken since my questions were raised?

Best wishes

Yours sincerely




